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The pictures tell the story of Cuba 2019 trip. Rhode, Director for “Hearts in 
Action” the children’s program under the Cuba Eastern Conference for the 
Baptist Church presented me with a certificate for ministry service in Cuba these 
past five years. I am very grateful to the Lord for health and strength to serve the 
Lord in Cuba. I have been able to teach and train in Cuba because friends have 
given financially and prayed for me and the Team as we have travelled around 
to each event. 
 
Rod bought soccer balls that had scripture written in Spanish on them. The way 
of salvation was very clear. We gave them to the host pastor to be used with 
youth in the church. 
 
Jorge, my translator knows the chronological Bible storying training well. One of 
the features is using the evangee cube or card to train leaders and children how 
to tell the story of God. Our first year together he told me he would never teach 
children. He loves teaching the kids and is doing it in all over in Cuba. 
 
Gideons gave me New Testaments written in English and Spanish. We gave 
these out to pastors and others learning English and are teaching the Bible. One 
pastor told me Bibles are hard to get. He said you will never know how precious 
this New Testament is to me. Praise the Lord! 
 
We conducted six workshops in various churches around Havana and the 
western side of Cuba. The Team said although the groups were small the impact 
was great in the hearts and lives of pastors and leaders. 
 
Pastors have asked us to teach in Maisi and Guantanamo in January/February 
2020. Pray as Rhode makes the arrangements. Pray for the funds to come in for 
resources, travel and in country expenses.  
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Praise the Lord for safety during the Tornado in Havana, snowstorm in Toronto and a good Team. 
Pray for the following:  
1. Mission Fest Alberta – Feb. 22-24 – a) Sat. I am presenting a workshop on Evangelism Tools. 
 b) Sat. afternoon I will facilitate the Women’s Connection.  
 c) Sunday afternoon will give a mission presentation to children. 
2. March 13 & 14th Global Connections at Prairie Bible College 
3. April 5th Millar Bible College Chapel – speaking and talking to students 
4. April 18 Prairie Christian Academy – Missions Fest – Presenting Missions in Cuba to students. 


